
Middleton Tyas & Moulton Village News 
No 495 November 2018	
Claiming Dates:  
Annual Church Clean 6th November 
 

Parish Council Meeting 8th November 
7pm Memorial hall 
 

Remembrance Commemoration: 
Sunday 11 November  6.00 pm 
 

Turkey Butty, Trifle & Coffee Morning 
17th November – Memorial Hall 
 

Big Breakfast 24th November – 
Memorial Hall 
 

Moulton Plant Sale 2019: Saturday 11 May 
2019  
 

Editors Note 
The December and January Village 
news will be combined so if you have 
any input for January the closing date is 
20th November 
 
Craig Jones 
mtmvilagenews@hotmail.co.uk 
________________________________ 
Bulb planting 
I hope you all enjoyed the crocuses, 
snowdrops and daffodils we planted in the 
centre of the village last autumn.  Fingers 
crossed they will all be up again next spring 
together with lots of snowdrops planted in 
the avenue up to the church and in the new 
graveyard. 
 

I had hoped we would be planting again this 
Autumn but, alas, we are still having to wait 
for permission to go ahead.  The plan is to 
plant at the new 'entrances' to the 
village.  These are at the junction of the 
main village street and the access road to 
Moulton  and at what is now the T-junction 
at the end of Kneeton Lane (formerly a 
sharp right hand bend. 
 

We would like to plant both areas with 
daffodils and snowdrops and are also 
looking at the possibility of creating some 
wild flower meadows, funding 
permitting.  There is still work to be done in 
both areas before they can be officially 
handed over to NYCC and, as these areas 
are both bigger than what we have tackled 
so far and we would need some mechanical 
assistance, we can't just slip out one dark 
night and get planting anyway!  Fingers are 
very firmly crossed that this will all be sorted 
out by this time next year. 
 
Diana Thomas	

Parish Council 
What an exciting time it is to be on the Parish Council.  There is so 
much going on - the development of the new Play Park, the updating 
of the Middleton Tyas Conservation Area Appraisal and Management 
Plan, ongoing Planning applications, surface water, liaising with our 
School, maintenance of the defibrillator, dealing with Facebook, 
speeding in the Village, queries from our residents etc., etc.  We all 
enjoy being one of the seven Parish Councillors working hard on 
behalf of residents.  We do this in an effort to influence the decision 
makers in both our local and district Councils keeping Middleton Tyas 
somewhere we continue to want to live. 
 

In May next year, there is an opportunity for any Resident to stand for 
election as a Parish Councillor.  Anyone joining us has the 
opportunity to shape the community in our beautiful village in North 
Yorkshire.  Some of our Councillors have been doing the job, which 
is voluntary, for some time.  Others may feel that they have achieved 
what they set out to do when they joined.  We are anticipating a 
vacancy or two.  Received wisdom is that a good team performs 
better with an injection of new ideas and energy from time to time. 
Could this be the time to put your hand up and help?  Our meetings 
are held in the Village Hall, they are reassuring un-Dibleyesque, and 
we meet just ten times a year on a Thursday evening - in between 
times, most of our business is conducted over email.  These 
meetings are always filled with laughter and friendship in addition to 
the routine and often unexpected business that has to be done. 
 

You may be a little jaded by administration.  You can rest assured 
that our Council is supported by a very capable, experienced Parish 
Clerk, who keeps all of us on the straight and narrow - in a nice way, 
of course.  It may be that you have been thinking for a while that the 
Village would benefit from something or some services that you could 
offer or provide or help the Council acquire in some way.  It may be 
that you are wondering what on earth you might have to offer.  It may 
be that you have often wondered what the Parish Council is, what it 
actually does and how it all works.  All residents are welcome to join 
us whatever their background.  This is the time to step forward - we 
would love to hear from you.   Please contact any of us for further 
details informally should you so wish.  Gordon Davies is our 
Chairman and he is available on cllr.gdavies@gmail.com if you 
would like to contact him for further details.  Our Parish Clerk is 
Christine Jones and she is on clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk if you 
prefer.   You can talk to any Parish Councillor, of course and 
whichever of us you choose to contact, you can rest assured that you 
will receive a very warm welcome.  
 

In the meantime, there is a place for Volunteers to help our 
Councillor, Samantha Parks with the updating of the Middleton Tyas 
Conservation Area Appraisal and Management Plan.  This was 
mentioned in the last edition of the Village News and we have had 
some volunteers.  However, more are needed.  So, if you thought 
you had missed the opportunity to get involved in this initiative, you 
really haven’t.  Contact us!   A meeting for discussion on this will be 
taking place with Residents before Christmas, so this is a pressing 
matter.  Please contact Cllr. Perks on cllrsamanthaperks@gmail.com 
if you are particularly interested in this and feel you can help.   
 

The minutes of our meeting which was held on 11th October will be 
available as usual on the Middleton Tyas website shortly. 
 

josephinecollis@icloud.com 
Cllr. Josephine Collis 
Middleton Tyas Parish Council	



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM 

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 
                                        

POST OFFICE 
MON & TUE: 8.30AM-1.30PM  THU & FRI: 8.30AM-1.30PM 

TEL: 01325 339111  ROYAL MAIL VAN COLLECTS AT 12 NOON 
 

First off, two dates for your diaries.  On Saturday, 3 Nov we’ll be doing our annual stocktake, which is 
just basically counting things.  If you’re free at 1.30pm or a little after, we appreciate any help to make it 
a quicker job.  Secondly, our Big Breakfast starts in the Hall at 9am on the 24th.  This is one of our 
biggest fundraisers and the profit goes to replacing equipment when we need to, so do come along if 
you’re able!  
 
I often have vivid and strange dreams, some of which stay with me, haunting me.  Like just why was 
the postman in my dream?  Did he knock twice? And why does Poldark never, ever, make an 
appearance? 
 
The other night was the oddest for a while. There I was in the shop, carefully lining up all the chocolate, 
when in came a little girl wearing a red cape and carrying a basket. She looked vaguely familiar yet I 
couldn’t place her … but with my memory, that wasn’t unusual.   
 
“My, what strange hair you have!” she said. Cheeky minx. “That’s because its damp outside and its 
prone to frizz,” I replied. “Good morning.” It was afternoon, but morning is so much easier to say. “Can I 
help you with anything in particular?” 
 
“My grandma is poorly in bed, and well, she doesn’t look herself.  She’s a bit – er – hairy.” The girl 
looked sad and a little lost, and I took pity on her. “I have just the thing,” I said, leading her down the 
corridor. We stood in front of shelves packed with cleaning products, washing powder and tabs, nappy 
wipes and feminine products. I picked up some disposable razors and shaving foam, then eyed the 
toothpaste and brushes. “How are her teeth?” I asked. 
 
“Well, she is getting a little long in the tooth,” the girl said. “I mean, they are longer than usual. And 
pointier. Yellowish.”  Hmm, I thought, grandma sounds lovely. I picked up the dental items and raised 
an eyebrow at the girl. Two in reality, I can’t do the one eyebrow lift. She nodded. 
 
“My, what dry hands you have!” she squealed, which was very loud in the narrow corridor. I went off 
her a little again. “That’s with washing my hands every time I go behind the deli counter. Now did 
grandma give you a list?” The girl reached into a deep pocket and pulled out an I-phone, a little unicorn 
and finally a list.   
 
“Dog food, logs because my neighbour can’t find the woodsman and she needs to light the fire under 
her cauldron, and an apple because my friend Snow is coming round later.” As she read, I put the 
items in her basket, apart from the logs because they were far too heavy. We dragged them to the till 
and I began to put the items through. “Oh, and I need some sweets.  Lollies and things because some 
have come off my neighbour’s house. I’m going there later, with Snow. She said she’s going to cook 
us.  She meant cook us something.” The girl giggled, yet something was beginning to sound a little 
odd.   
 
The girl paid and as I looked at the logs and wondered how she would get them to her neighbour, a 
nice young man walked in. He was wearing a crown and what looked to be a pair of white yoga 
leggings. Maybe he had been in a class with Eric in the Hall. Alas though, still not Poldark. “I will carry 
those logs for you on my handsome white steed,” he said regally. 
 
“Charming,” I thought, and shut the door behind them. I didn’t want to get frizzier. 
 

See, strange…                             Helen	
	

	



	

	
	

THE	BIG	BREAKFAST	
	

When-Saturday	24	November	2018	
What	Time–0930	to	1300	

Where-Memorial	Hall	Middleton	Tyas	
Cost-£5	including	full	English	Breakfast	(children	£2.50)	
What’s	it	for–Fun	plus	raising	funds	for	our	village	shop	

What	Else–Raffle	–	Great	Prizes	
Everyone	Welcome	!	

	



VILLAGE SHOP - THE BIG BREAKFAST – SATURDAY 24 
NOVEMBER 2018 

A team of volunteers from our village will be running the Big 
Breakfast again on Saturday 24 November from 0930 to 1300 in 
the Memorial Hall to both have a fun event as well as raising funds 
to support Village Shop projects.  This is the major annual 
fundraiser for the shop, and helps to pay for any replacement 
equipment the shop may need. This year we will have complete 
equality with both guys and gals providing 5 star service. A full 
English Breakfast will be provided and there will be stunning raffle 
prizes and a home made cake stall. Entry is just £5.00 for adults 
and £2.50 for children, including breakfast. 
So come and be waited on hand and foot, and relax while the team 
serve you a cracking breakfast! 
Any help with home-made cakes and raffle prizes will be greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Any questions, give me a bell on 01325 377700. 
Steve Hill 

ST MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS -ANNUAL CHURCH CLEAN 
 

The Annual Big Clean of the church is planned for Tuesday 6th 
November starting at 9 a.m, and we usually finish by mid-day. Any 
volunteers will be most welcome to join the happy team (please 
bring along a bucket and cloth) 
Any questions, please call Muriel on 01325 377700 
Muriel Hill 
	

St Michael and All Angels Church 
Turkey Butty, Trifle and Coffee Morning 

In aid of Church Funds. 
 

You are invited to join us on 17th November 2018 
12.oo pm to 2.oo pm.  In the Memorial Hall. 

Entrance fee £5 for Adults  £2.50 for Children 
Raffle 

We are looking forward to welcoming you 
_____________________________________________________ 

 
REMEMBRANCE DAY 

 
There will be a 

 
SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE 

at 
The Church of St. Michael and All Angels, Middleton Tyas 

 
for all those who have fallen in armed conflict. 

 

Sunday, 11th . November, 9.30 am 
	

	
	

Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall 
Centenary of the end of WW1 

 
Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall Committee 
would again like to invite you to join with 
us in commemorating the centenary of the 
end of the First World War, remembering 
those brave soldiers from the village who 
gave their lives for their country and for the 
ones who returned for whom the hall was 
built. 
 
We have received some memorabilia from 
people within the village which will be 
displayed in the hall on the day, however 
we would welcome more!  We can also 
collect any items you may be worried 
about being damaged / lost or are un-
wieldy and we can even photograph or 
photocopy those items if you would 
prefer? (All loaned items will be returned 
to their owners following the activities). If 
you would like any items to be collected 
please ring Geoff Smith on 339030. 
 
We would also like to remind you of the 
“singalong” on the evening (7.30 -10.30), 
to further celebrate the centenary of the 
end of WW1. Guest singers will lead the 
singing and song sheets will be provided. 
If you would like to join us, 
“complimentary” tickets are available from 
Dorothy in the Post Office   
 
Please bring your own drinks and snacks, 
glasses can be provided on the evening. 
 
We hope that you can find the time to join 
us on this historical day. 
 
Thank you. 
Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall Committee 
	
	

St. Michael’s Majors. 
The tea this month will be on the 15th. 
Usual travel arrangements apply and all 
welcome.		
	



 
Moulton Matters 

 
Books in the Bus Shelter 
The sale of books, produce, DVDs and CDs the bus 
shelter during September August raised £132.84 – 
another record month for sales – thank you to all our 
supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 
50p. 
 
A big thanks to all Moulton growers who have kindly 
donated their surplus fruit and vegetables to Books 
in the Bus Shelter.          
 
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  
Please leave them on the benches in the bus 
shelter.  
 
All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village 
Association funds. 
 
Remembrance 2018 
 
Saturday 10 November  
There will be a display of World War 1 memorabilia, 
kindly donated by local residents, in St Andrew’s 
Church from 1100 – 1.00 pm.  Tea, coffee and cake 
will be available with all proceeds to “Help for 
Heroes”. 
 
Sunday 11 November  
The Moulton Village Association together with St 
Andrew’s Church, will hold  a short commemoration 
service at 6.00 pm in St Andrew’s Church. Our two 
soldiers remembered on the war memorial will be 
recognised and after the service there will be 
another opportunity to view the memorabilia. 
   
Following the service a Parish Supper will be 
provided by the MVA.   To assist catering 
arrangements, if you wish to attend the service 
and supper, please contact Sara Vaux (377228) 
or John Gentry (377328).   
 
Donations will be invited for Phoenix House, 
Catterick Garrison – “Help for Heroes”.  
 
Speeding in Moulton 
One final call!  We have five volunteers to get 
involved in the Community Speed Watch initiative.  
Unless more volunteers come forward, this initiative 
will not get off the ground.   Training and equipment 
will be provided.   
 
Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St 
Andrew’s. 
 
November: Mr and Mrs Stephens 
December: Jo Spence 

Ore-some Copper Belles WI 
 
This month Lucy Richardson from Branching Out 
joined us for a Blooming Lovely Workshop! Having 
trained and worked as a professional florist for over 
30 years, she now demonstrates and teaches how 
to use flowers in creative and inspiring ways. This 
wasn’t a flower arranging session in the traditional 
sense that I, and many other members, thought we 
were going to experience. Instead, Lucy ‘crafted’ 
beautiful floral designs using flowers from the 
garden and through upcycling everyday items that 
most of us will have in our homes. She created an 
Autumn wreath, straw vases, an Autumn bottle art 
display and a hand tied bouquet using pages from a 
book for the framework. All very unusual ideas but 
simple to recreate for yourself. Lucy also taught us 
about floral art and showed us some of her creations 
which are displayed in hotels and restaurants 
around our area. Lucy had created impressive 
structures using wood, wire and straw and then 
embellished them with pretty flowers. It was more 
like a form of crafting with the display of flowers in 
an art form than flower arranging. Everyone was 
very enthusiastic to know more about everything 
that Lucy demonstrated to us, and I was certainly 
inspired to use the flowers in my garden to create 
something original. To find out more visit 
www.branchingdesign.com. And if you are 
interested in flower art and crafting, you might want 
to join the Antheia Flower Club Richmond and 
Dales. Contact antheiafc@gmail.com  
#trysomethingnew 
 
Next meeting is Hair and Make up - getting ready for 
the party - on Tuesday 13th November at 7:15 pm in 
the Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall. Voting for the 
winner of our Logo and Motto competition will also 
take place at the November meeting. Deadlines for 
entries are the end of the October. 
 
December’s (Tues 11th) meeting will be the Ore-
some Copper Belles WI Christmas celebration at the 
Shoulder of Mutton. If you want to come and have 
not signed up or paid your deposit, please get in 
touch. Menu choices and final payments will be due 
at the November meeting (Christmas Fayre menu - 
3 course £22.95, 2 courses £16.95). 
 
Follow us on Facebook at Ore-some Copper Belles 
WI. Contact us on 
oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com 
 



SCOTCH CORNER AUTOS  

01748 517054 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Do you know we are based at Scotch Corner and live in the Village ? 
Do you know we offer a collection and delivery service if you live locally? 

Do you know we are Family Run Business? 
 

WE DO  
MOT 

Green Flag/24 Hour Recovery Service 
Service 

Diagnostics 
Tyres 

Brakes 
Exhausts 

 
We offer MOT and Basic Service for £100 

In fact, if your car needs it, we do it  
 

 
We are currently raising money for  

The Friends of Trinity Academy Eppleby Fawcett and Middleton Tyas 
If you are a teacher or have a child at either Primary School setting, we are donating 

£5 to The Friends for every MOT we carry out 
 

Please give us a call to arrange a suitable date and time 
 

FREE WINTER CHECK 
 

Make sure your car is Winter Ready 
We will check your tyres, brakes, anti-freeze, oil, wipers, washers and suspension 

 
We Look Forward to Hearing From You 

Nick Constantine & Clare Baxter  
Scotch Corner Autos LTD 



 

 



 
 



	



CHURCH SERVICES – NOVEMBER 2018 
Sunday 4th.November All Saints Day Middleton Tyas 
9.30  Holy Communion CW (T)  Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. E. Croft Mrs. D. Donnison 
Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings Isaiah 25, 6-9  P 652 John 11, 32-44 P 654 
 
Sunday 11th. November Remembrance Day Middleton Tyas 

9.30am Remembrance 
Service 

 Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mr. S. Hill Mrs. M. Hill 
Reader Dr. N. Weightman  
Readings Revelation 21, 1-6 P 653  
 
Sunday 11th. November Remembrance Day Moulton 

4pm.  Holy Communion BCP PLEASE NOTE THE TIME Rev. J. Lane 

Readings Hebrews 9, 24-28 P 661 Mark 1, 14-20 P 661 
 
Sunday 18th. November Second Sunday Before Advent Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Holy Communion CW (T)  Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. J. Nimmins Mrs. S. Vaux 
Reader Mr. A. Hindhaugh  
Readings Hebrews 10, 11-25 P 666 Mark 13, 1-8 P 667 
 
Sunday 26th November Christ The King Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Morning Prayer CW  Mrs. V. Waugh 

Sidesmen Mrs. P. Swanston Miss M. Brown 
Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  
Readings Daniel 7, 9-10, 13, 14 P 670 John 18, 33-37 P 671 
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 
 
Church Flowers 
Judith Fogarty in charge early November, Sara to take over for the rest of the month. 
 
Church Cleaning 
29Oct -5 Nov  Mrs Cook & Mrs Millar, 12-19 Nov Mrs Simpson & Mrs Alsop 


